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Meeting Minutes
March 31, 2016
	Present:
	President Swarthout, Vice President Mark Vest, Interim Vice President Ellison, Betsyann Wilson (NPC Friend and Family), Cara Dukepoo (Hopi Center Manager) Janalda Nash, (Hopi Center Advisor/Library Tech), Marcella Silas (Department of Education – The Hopi Tribe), Melvina Johnson (Department of Education – The Hopi Tribe), Elizabeth Nasewytewa (HFAP/TANF), LaRae Humeyestewa (First Mesa Elementary School), Donovan Gomez (Hopi Tribe – Hopi Transit), Charles Grover (Hopi Jr/Sr High School)

	
	


Overview of Campus, Programs and Services- Cara
Highlighted the Hopi Home Construction Apprenticeship program in partnership with the Hopi Tribal Housing Authority, implementation of the Dual Enrollment Welding classes, NPC is attending the Hopi Emergency Active Shooter Planning Meeting and also the partnership with United Way and the Hopi VITA Program to provide Free Tax services to the Hopi Community. 
Summary of Current Strategic Plan- President Swarthout
Dr. Swarthout explained that Expenditure Limitation is hurting the college.  With the election year and uncertainty of state representation, the college is waiting to see the results.  The changes will include building a relationship with new representatives.

Betsy Ann Wilson introduced herself and the NPC Friends and Family.  She also stated that she is looking for board representation from Hopi.  She would like NPC F&F to have input from the Hopi Community.  Monthly meetings are open to public and held at the Hopi Center.

Recommendations and comments from members of the community
A concern from local elementary school representative is she felt that NPC is not meeting the educational needs of their staff and teachers.  She stated that Second Mesa Day school did send their staff to NPC and paid for their tuition.  However, the staff did not earn an AA in Elementary Education.  The Center Manager did mention that when she was the Advisor, she did meet with the students; however, there was no communication from the School on what degree was required.  Students were taking ECD classes to fulfill the 6 credit requirement.  What happened was the student took many ECD modules that did not meet the requirements for an AA in Elementary Education.  Mark stated that it is not the responsibility of NPC to regulate what classes the employees take, instead it is the employer who should enforce what they should take. Vice-President Vest also mentioned that there are leadership changes happening in the Education department and that the processes and relationships will be different.

The Center Manager also agreed with Vice-President Vest’s comment on changes, she stressed that the Hopi Center is completely different since she transitioned from the Center Advisor to Center Manager.  If there are concerns, requests on classes, please contact her.  
